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The Massabielle
The Weekly Newsletter of

St Bernadette’s Parish Community, 
Castle Hill, NSW
NOVEMBER 12 - 13, 2005  -  THIRTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
Issue No 126
Dear Members of our Parish Community,
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The Parish Pastoral Council
As I have said over the last few weeks, the Parish Pastoral Council is my principal advisory body on current and future pastoral planning for the Parish.  
This year’s group –  the Parish team and members Phil Myers, Monica O’Callaghan, Michael Wilson, David Bradshaw, Daniel Ang,  Tina Muscat, Peter Grace, Rebecca Novacek, Guy Hannan, Greg Piggott – have been excellent in helping me to work out what some of the priorities for the parish should be, and we are working to bring these    to fruition.

The terms of three elected members – Tina Muscat, David Bradshaw and Michael Wilson – end this year, and we are seeking nominations for three new Council members. 
These will be elected at the Annual General Meeting of the Parish on November 29. Please consider standing for this important position, which will assist me in planning parish initiatives and strategies for 2006 and beyond. You are welcome to nominate yourself.
The Annual General Meeting of the Parish on November 29 provides an opportunity for parishioners to review the year and the elect your parish council representatives.

So I hope to see a good attendance, but more so I hope that there will be an opportunity to elect members to the pastoral council and for this to happen we need nominations.

The Diocesan Works Fund

The second collection is being held this weekend. Thank you for your support, and please give generously. You can check the Diocesan website at www.parra.catholic.org.au for a link to the Charitable works (DWF) and find out where the money goes.

 Fr Wim
PARISH AGM AND PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS
Tuesday, 29th November at 8 pm

Parish Hall

Nomination Forms available in the Foyer.

LITURGY CORNER     

Saint Ephraim writes:  He called the bread his living body and he filled it with himself and his Spirit... Whoever eats it with faith, eats Fire and Spirit… Take this, all of you, and eat with the Holy Spirit. For it is truly my body and whoever eats it will have eternal life.   Quoted in Ecclesia de Eucharistia (2003) #17

[image: image6.jpg]



 Family Groups

A Family for All

Christmas Hampers

On the weekend of the 10th –11th of December, our annual Christmas Hamper Mass will be celebrated. Each year the parishioners of St Bernadette’s together with the students of the Catholic schools within the district have generously supported this Parish initiative to bring the true spirit of Christmas into the homes of needy families who struggle to meet the basic necessities of life. This Parish initiative is jointly organised by the Family Group Movement and St Vincent de Paul.

Each year we have responded with open hearts and reached out with true Christian compassion to those less fortunate than ourselves. Once again we appeal to your generosity of spirit to support this truly wonderful appeal in every way that you are able.
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We need, first of all, your donation of hampers so that each of these needy families can enjoy a Christmas dinner without worrying whether they can afford it or not. These hampers should focus firstly on providing the essentials of a good celebration and meal but we ask that neither  alcohol  nor  perishables be made  available.  The suggested contents are on the back of the cards now available in the foyer.

The hampers should be placed in a relatively solid container that can withstand the rigours of the handling that they must endure during the sorting and distribution phases. Laundry baskets seldom make it out of the Parish Hall intact and therefore do not achieve the purpose for which they are intended. 

Secondly, we need your support in helping us manage the logistics of this appeal; in sorting the hampers within the Parish Hall and then distributing them to the families on Tuesday 13th December.  We also need volunteers to pick up hampers from some of the local schools in the week prior to the Hamper Mass.

If you would like to really experience the spirit of this Christian project, we would recommend that you give serious consideration to participating in the distribution of these hampers to the families involved. It is both a humbling and rewarding experience and if you can provide vehicles, trailers, 4 WDs, utes or just a pair of hands, you will be most welcome. 

A work sheet has been posted on the noticeboard in the foyer,  so you can indicate the times you can help.
READINGS …..
First Reading  Proverbs 31:10-13,19-20,30-31 The power and influence of a good woman is an image of wisdom.  
Second Reading  1 Thessalonians 5:1-6 In Jesus Christ we live in the light.  We have no excuse for deeds of darkness.  
Gospel  Matthew 25:14-30  The parable of the talents points to capable people who refuse to live a generous life.  
Next Week:  Christ the King  
Ezek 34:11-12,15-17, 1 Cor 15:20-26,28, Mt 25:31-46
Feast Days this Week
St Elizabeth of Hungary, religious – Thurs 17 Nov  
November 14 is the Solemnity of the Dedication of     St Bernadette’s Church at Castle Hill – Mass at 6.45am.
PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING will be held next Thurs,  17 Nov, 7.30pm, Parish House.  

CONFIRMATION PREPARATION PROGRAMME 2005:  162 young people will receive the sacrament of Confirmation over 3 Masses held at the end of November.  Thank you for your letters and prayers so far.  Please continue to pray for them as they head into the last week of their preparation.

Week 6 – Confirming and Responding to our Christian Call:  As we look forward to the upcoming celebrations of the Sacrament of Confirmation, it is important to reflect on what receiving this sacrament means for us as Christians.  It is important to understand that the celebration does not mark the end but rather, the beginning of a much deeper relationship and journey with Christ. Through this sacrament, we have been given the tools to further explore, grow, understand and give more to our faith and to be greater witnesses of Christ in the world today.  Throughout our lives, our actions and our deeds should reflect the love God has for us, and our love for God.  How will you allow this sacrament to change you?  Where has the gift of this sacrament led you in your life?  “But you will receive power when the Holy Spirit comes upon you, and you will be my witnesses in Jerusalem, throughout Judea and Samaria, and to the ends of the earth." Acts 1:8
PLANNED GIVING ENVELOPES.  New sets of envelopes for following 12 months are available in the foyer this weekend.  To facilitate record keeping some contributors have been issued with new numbers.  Parishioners, who do not contribute to the Parish, but wish to do so, please inform a member of the Planned Giving Committee, who will be available in the foyer after Mass.  The 2nd Collection, Envelopes & loose monies supports the financial needs of the Parish 
CREDIT CARD CONTRIBUTORS If you have been issued with a new card and/or a new expiry date, please inform the Parish Office.  A charge back fee of $27 is applied if your account number is rejected.
ANNUAL CATECHISTS’ THANKSGIVING MASS  SCHEDULED FOR 19 NOV has been cancelled.

THE JOHN PAUL II CHOIR will lead the congregation at the 6pm Mass next Saturday, November 19. 

SUPPORT THE CHARITABLE WORKS 
OF THE DIOCESE

DIOCESAN WORKS FUND APPEAL will be held this weekend, Nov 12-13, and is the second appeal for this financial year.  This fund assists the charitable works of the Diocese, mostly those who in themselves have no funding base.  A quota is imposed each year, based on parish contributions.  Our quota for this appeal for 2005-2006 financial year is $21,710.  Please remember that DWF contributions are 100% tax deductible.
SUNDAY MASS TRANSPORT — Urgently Required for  roster starting in December, a replacement driver for 9am Mass.  Contacts:  Jim Gidlow 9659 4782 or Andrew Madry 9634 2732.  There will be a meeting for all Transport Drivers on Mon 21 Nov, 7.30pm in the Church Hall and it is vital that all drivers attend. The evening will have a festive theme so come prepared to have some fun as well as participating in the transport related matters. Contact your particular co-ordinator if you are unable to make it.
PARISH FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR OCTOBER is on the Church noticeboard for your perusal and a copy is available for you to take home.
CANDELABRA The parish is purchasing 2 new candelabra.  The new candelabra have been chosen to supplement the beautiful monstrance used for Eucharistic Adoration.  Donations towards these candelabra would be greatly appreciated and it is a wonderful opportunity to make a contribution for our Lord.  Please give your donations in an envelope marked ‘Candelabra’ to Fr Wim, Fr Eugene or to the Parish Office. 

CHAT, Craft & …..?  group Christmas Party 4th Friday of month on 25 Nov, 10am-2pm in Marian Centre.  Surnames A-M please bring savoury plate and surnames N-Z a sweet plate.  Please bring a wrapped gift to value of $5 for Santa to distribute.  Enq:  Sandra 9680 1881, Colleen 9894 5272.
CHRISTMAS EVE TRAFFIC CONTROL  With 3 Masses planned for Christmas Eve, St Bernadette’s Parish needs volunteers who can help out with Traffic Movement and Parking control between 6.30pm and Midnight. Please bring a torch (particularly for the later Masses). The parish has walkie-talkies.  If you can spare a few hours to help out, on a rostered basis, please give Greg Piggott a call on 9680 3977 or 0404 496 483.  Spending a few hours to help your fellow parishioners celebrate the birth of Christ is a really practical way to kick off the season.

RETIREMENT VILLAGE MASSES AND LITURGIES SCHEDULE THIS WEEK:

Nuffield/Hopetoun – Mass & Anointing of the Sick in the Hillview Room on WED 16 NOV, 4pm.

Wirreanda -  Communion Service & Anointing of the Sick on THURS 17 NOV, 11am.

Nordby –  Communion Service in the Common Room on THURS 17 NOV, 4pm.

Kilvinton - Mass & Anointing of the Sick in Endeavour Hall on FRI 18 NOV, 2pm.

Flinders — Communion Service & Anointing of the Sick in Donnington Court on SAT 19 NOV, 10am.
CATENIAN ASSOCIATION DINNER MEETING on Tuesday 22 Nov, 7pm at the Hills Lodge.  For details  contact Bernie Good 9680 1935 or John Tessier 8850 2474.
[image: image1.png]



…events and news for ALL Parishioners…
All LIFE TEEN Ministers and leaders please hand in your reply slips for the Christmas dinner and next year’s commitment to the Youth Minister by next Sunday at the latest.  Please note if you are a minister and a leader you need to hand in both reply slips.  If you did not receive a letter please contact your Youth Minister.  

Hope you didn’t miss another awesome WARPP event last Friday!  Our final event for the year is happening Friday 9th December with Carols by WARPP!  A great night of Christmas fun for all the family so make sure you come along!  More details coming soon!
LIFE TEEN SUPPER FOR EVERYONE is available outside the hall after the 6pm LIFE TEEN Parish Youth Mass every Sunday.  Come grab a bite to eat, have a drink and take the time to get to know someone from your Christian family who you may not know yet.  

God and divorce, what does He say to do? (Malachi 2:15-16) - LIFE TEEN: SPREAD THE WOR D – Only one way to find out…read it on the Church notice board.
A huge thank you to Mayfair Fine Foods, Cantarella Brothers, Nando’s Chicken and Mediterranean Kitchen for their regular donations to our LIFE TEEN Supper.  

…events and news for Youth & Young Adults…
LIFE TEEN Summer Camp 2006:   Mon Jan 23 - Fri Jan 27!  For anyone who will be in high school in 2006.  Make sure you don’t miss out on this awesome week of fun in the sun!  Grab your information and registration form from the foyer and hand it in ASAP.  

Into LIFE for any school teens in yr 6 or 7!  Join us this Wednesday, 7-8:30pm, at The Edge Indoor Rock Climbing Centre.   Information forms are available in the foyer.  There will be no Into LIFE next week as we have our parish Confirmations.  
LIFE Night for any high school teens in yr 8-11!  Do you think you have done something more stupid than some stupid Americans we have on tape?  It is going to be HUGE so make sure you join us tonight in the hall 7:30-8:30pm for a great night of fun and prizes!  

LIFE Rocks for Young Adults presents “Baptised Catholic isn’t enough?”  Why does the Catholic Church have all these other sacraments?  Will it really make that much difference to our journey with Christ?  If you are in year 12 or above please feel free to join us as we discuss faith, share, learn, laugh and make new friends!  7:30pm     Marian Centre.

Looking for a great website for teens and young adults?  Look no further - www.lifeteen.com.  If you want to know what’s on for youth and young adults at St Bernadette’s check out our parish youth website www.lifeteenaustralia.com, or contact Sean or Alice at the Parish House on 9634 2622 or email youth@stbernadette.org.au.  



LIFE BEGINS AT 50 … Christmas Dinner (3 course), Sat 10 Dec, 6.30pm, Castleridge Ritrement Resort, Old Northern Rd.  BYO drinks.  $42 p.p.  Contact Howard 9899 8983.
BOOKSHOP NEWS — Now available from the Bookshop:  Columban calendars & SVDP Christmas cards.  Both are major fund raisers for these wonderful organizations.  Also lots of gifts and cards for Confirmation and other occasions.  Bookshop volunteers – We urgently need more helpers for Confirmation practice on Saturday 19 November and for Confirmation Masses on Thursday 24 November.  If you can help, please check roster at Bookshop and add your name.  Many thanks, Jan Harrild.
ST BERNADETTE’S NETBALL CLUB – Grading Day for 2006 Winter Competition is on Saturday 26 Nov at              St Bernadette’s School courts.  Times to be advised shortly.  Most teams are nearly full, but we would love to hear from anyone who would like to play in 06, particularly if you are turning 8 yrs, 12 yrs or 15 yrs in 06.  Further information:  Registrar – Karen Cronan 8850 0658 after 6.30pm.
USED EYE-GLASSES AND HEARING AIDS (can be used again!)  Most of us have old pairs of spectacles and maybe  hearing aids lying around home somewhere.  If you have good quality glasses or old hearing aids, why not give them new life?  Leave them in the basket provided in the Church foyer and they will be sent to Christian Blind Mission International who will arrange for their distribution to all parts of the world.

SUPPORT GROUP FOR SOLO PARENTS will be held on the 3rd Friday of each month at St Bernadette’s in the Marian Centre (on right hand side of the Church). Our next meeting will be on Friday 18 Nov at 7.30pm. All welcome.  For further information phone 9890 2968.

NATURAL FAMILY PLANNING – BILLINGS OVULATION METHOD  Information evening, power point presentation and discussion will be held on Thurs 17 Nov, 7.30-9pm at the Parish meeting room Our Lady of the Rosary Parish,            8 Diana Avenue, Kellyville.  Enq:  9872 6768.  All welcome!
IN BRIEF:

( Cathedral Forum on workplace reforms, Wed 16 Nov, 7.30pm at St Patrick’s Cathedral Hall, Marist Place, Parramatta.  Panel comprising reps from Church, Gov, Union and Business sectors.  Bookings & enquiries:  the Parish Office 8839 8400 or admin@stpatscathedral.com.au
(  Miracle Haven, Catholic Shop – Massive pre Christmas sale up to 50% off.  Statues, nativity set, angels, books, devotional items.  Shop 3, Alpha St, Blacktown.  Ph: 8814 8060.  
(  Advent Program 2005 Women Speak – series of 3 evenings at The Grail Centre, 22 McHatton St, Nth Sydney on Mondays 28 Nov, 5 & 12 Dec, 6.30-8pm.  Light refreshments at 6pm.  $10 per session, $25 for the series paid  in advance. For unwaged, what you can afford.  RSVP Mon 21 Nov.           9955 3053 or grailsydney@ozemail.com.au
Please pray for Sean Barrett and Monique Baert who died recently and for James Griffin and Roman Camat whose anniversaries occur about this time, and for all in our November Book of Remembrance.
Prayers for the sick:  Bart Daley, Elizabeth Gavin, Clyde Cranny, Lee Lonard, Nicole Sheffield, Lesley Carroll, Iris Rodriquez, Sarah Moraschi, Kylie Taylor, Daniel Jernazian, James Boyd, Josephine Wilson, Paul Griffin, sick members of Castle Hill SVDP, Marie Pearson, Jacinta Pearson, John Smith, Larissa O’Callaghan, Evi Barbosa, Iris Henderson, Celia Estacio, May McMartin, Lesley Swaddling, Fr Raymond Lyons, Martin Family, Gillian O’Brien, Gina Vella, See Seng Lorenzo, Michael Galvin, Richard Tarlinton, Brian Johnson, Andrew Cauchi, Victor Mahoney, Marguerite Topolynski, Elizabeth Kennedy, Kristina, Cathy Clancy, Bob Clarke, Florrie LoSurdo, Rita Dwyer, Michael Ryan, Michael Wilson, Robert & Jenny Brisbane, Lisa Boaro, Theresa Lobo.
St Bernadette’s Parish Community

Parish House, 367 Old Northern Road, Castle Hill, NSW 2154

Telephone 9634 2622    Fax 9899 3511    Email: admin@stbernadette.org.au
Web page: http://www.stbernadette.org.au 
Parish Staff



Mass Times for this Week 
Fr Wim Hoekstra, Parish Priest


Sunday 
Sat 
6.00pm 

Fr Eugene Szondi, Assistant Priest



Sun 
7.30am, 9.00am, 10.30am

Sr Judy McLeod, rsm, Pastoral Associate



& 6.00pm Parish LIFE TEEN Youth Mass
Miss Alice Sahabu, Sacramental Co-ordinator 
Weekdays        Mon 

   6.45am  
Mr Sean Finucane, Youth Minister  



Tue

   6.45am
Miss Theresa Clasquin, Into LIFE Youth Minister
 

Wed 

   6.45am, 9.15am

Mrs Carla Knox, Parish Secretary (Mon, Wed-Fri)

Thu

   6.45am, 9.15am
Mrs Monica Rubic, Parish Secretary (Finance: Mon-Thu)

Fri

   6.45am, 9.15am
Mrs Annarita Mezger, Parish Secretary (Tue & Fri) 

Sat

   8.00am

Mr Michael Watson, Maintenance Co-ordinator  


Reconciliation    Sat
8.30am – 9.00am; 4.30pm-5.30pm



Baptisms and Marriages:  By appointment only.  Contact the Parish House
St Bernadette’s Parish School:  Mr Ted Langford, Principal 9634 2898
PARISH MINISTRY ROSTERS FOR NEXT WEEKEND – November 19 - 20
	
ACOLYTE / SERVERS
	LECTORS
	EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS 

OF COMMUNION

	SAT 6.00PM

Terry O’Mara 
S14
	Kim Palmer  
Tony Calabria 
	Kym Holden, David Ison, Robert Ison, Alf Jacobs, Carmel James, Stephen & Janice McMahon, Mary McMahon.


	7.30AM    

John Stone
S15
	Catherine Seddon
Ray Portelli
	Aileen Avedillo, Patricia Bright, Hilary Burton, Margaret Elder, Rachel Elliot, Peter Grace.  


	9.00AM    

John Townsend 
S11
	John Obeid  
Joe Pereira 

	Cathy Piggot, Angela Stenglin, Patricia Williams, Lucille Wilson, Howard Woodward, Janice Bonaccorso, Marica Bosen, 

Shane Robinson, Rosalind Yeo, Elizabeth Vasta.


	10.30AM    

Michael Wilson
S12
	Maria Baden 
Mila Mina 
	Marion McDonald, Mila Mina, Michael Puckeridge, 

Vivian Raz, Rosary Roco, Barbara Shannon, 

Tony & Wendy Smith, Wendy Stone.


	CHILDREN’S LITURGY

Older:  Gerard Kearney
Younger: Michelle Martinez  
FLOWER ROSTER

Wendy Smith 
	GOD’S HOUSEKEEPERS

Mercedes Pisano, Kym Holden, 

David O’Hearn, Lyn Lindsey, 

Jennifer Blacklock
COUNTING (1st Collection) 
Bert Hofstaetter   

Helga Hofstaetter
	COUNTING (2nd Collection) 

David Dunn 
Michael Puckeridge
BOOKSHOP 

Paula Boyd / Rose Huby / Bernadette Logue / Julie James / Patricia Smith  

	6.00 PM PARISH LIFETEEN YOUTH MASS MINISTRY ROSTER – November 20

	Extraordinary Ministers
	Lectors
	Ushers
	Altar Preparation
	Musos

	of Communion
	Gillian Pak
	Paul Musgrave
	Josh Becker
	Julia Calixto

	Alison Barratt
	Ian Blazey
	
	Musos
	Marianne Ching

	Maria-Alicia Jul
	Judann Ambrose
	Tea & Coffee Service
	Alice Sahabu
	Michael McCartney

	Martin Collins
	Altar Servers
	Maria-Alicia Jul
	Annabel Irawan
	Michael Smith

	Richard Tarlinton
	S13
	Supper Service
	Bo-Leah Strachan
	Miko Paz

	Robert Johnson
	Projectionists
	Vita Aloschi
	Casey Paz
	Monnii O’Callaghan

	Tina Muscat
	
	
	Cassie Holden
	Quinton Clasquin

	Veronica Sahabu
	
	
	Cassie Knezevic
	Sara Douglas

	
	Welcomers
	Supper Clean Up
	Daniel Ang 
	

	
	Darren Edwards
	Michael Link
	Jacinta Ching
	

	
	Maria Finucane
	Gail Link
	Jacqueline Holden
	

	Adult Servers
	Monica O’Callaghan
	
	Jacqueline McDonald
	

	Ian Pomeroy
	Sean Finucane
	
	Jean Voon
	

	Tiffany Smith
	
	
	Jen Austin
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